Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

April 8, 2015

Directors present:  Sharon Spahr, Troy White, Chris Petersen, Sarah Livermore, Larry Hoppe, Lindsay Spitzer, Jim Riley and Tammy Paulus.
Directors absent: Brian Furlano, Becky Johnson, Sue Hummel, Renee Brenengen, Diane McMahon and Kim Gorka.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times), Mark Hansen (Peanuts Toy Barn), Melanie Pederson (Laser Products of America LLC), Butch Halama (WHTL) and Amy Brenengen (Off ‘n Funning).
Guest: Brent Hanifl, Director of Media & Membership, La Crosse Area Convention & Visitors Bureau.

A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order at 7:35 am by President Jim Riley. Brent Hanifl of LACVB was added to the agenda. 

Secretary’s Report:  

Troy W. made a motion to accept the April minutes as presented. This was seconded by Larry H. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  

Sharon S. made a motion to accept the report from March and the motion was seconded by Troy W. The motion passed. The following bills were presented for payment:
-$400.00 to WHTL for live remote radio coverage at Showcase
-$152.98 to Graf Media for Showcase signs
-$36.41 to US Cellular for Chamber monthly cell phone service
-$660.00 to News Publishing for a 2-page spread Showcase ad in the 3/10/15 Times/Shopper
Sarah L. made a motion to approve these invoices for payment. The motion was seconded by Tammy P. and it was passed.
Jim R. asked the board to consider Melanie Pederson to fill the 2017 vacancy on the Board of Directors. This was then presented as a motion by Tammy P. and seconded by Larry H. Melanie was confirmed unanimously.

Then Brent Hanifl was asked to speak. Brent briefly explained how he can best assist GACC to promote our events on the explorelacrosse.com website. He passed out his business cards for those who may have follow-up questions. 


Committee Reports: 
Organization & Membership: 
Sarah L. distributed a written report prepared by Renee B. showing we have received $6,980 in membership income as of April 8th. There are 70 businesses (45 have paid for a web link), 17 non-profit organizations (6 have paid for a web link) and 4 individuals. The deadline for business and non-profit members to be included in the 2015 printed Directory is 60 days after our second notices were mailed. John G. presented 2 prototypes for the new Directory and the board voiced their preference. Last year we printed 3500 directories at a cost of $750. 
Sarah L. then passed around the Committee sign-up sheet.

Promotion & Tourism: 
John G. gave a review of the 2015 G-E-T Showcase. There were 60 booths (14 with electricity and 13 tables were rented). FYI: we have space for up to 88 booths-56 in the North gym and 32 in the South gym. The attendance was deemed as moderate and a survey for feedback will be emailed to all those who had booths. One suggestion for next time is to have greeters at each of the entry points to welcome attendees and make sure they are aware booths are located in both gyms and to remind them to check out the D.A.R.E. concession stand in the atrium. Consensus was to contact the school superintendent before the next Showcase and ask the administration assist in the selection of greeters. Troy W. also suggested a thank you be extended to Cindy George and Terry Collins for all of their assistance with Showcase. The income vs expense report for G-E-T Showcase is yet to be compiled. The board indicated they are comfortable with hosting Showcase as an every other year event to keep it fresh and in demand. The next Showcase is slated for 2017.

Our City-wide Sale will be May 9th. Information will be posted on the website as to how to get your sale listed free of charge on the Chamber website. 

Sarah L. reported there were 6,957 hits to our Chamber website in March. 
The next Promo & Tourism Committee meeting will be Thursday April 23rd at 7 pm at Renee’s.

Agri-Business:
Farmers’ Market notices about the 2015 season will be mailed by Diane McMahon to our previous vendors. She plans to help with the transition to the new coordinator of our market.

Economic Revitalization & Development: 
No report.

Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design: 
No report.

Old Business: 
Sarah L. introduced a motion that we again partner with Off ‘n Funning at the $500 Gold Level for two events in 2015 (Apple Affair Bike Tour and The Frigid Hawaiian 5K). Our sponsor support will be recognized on their Communites Supporter page, facebook page and at the event program as well as appearing on their event posters, t-shirts, event website, e-mail blasts, letters and brochures. We also have the opportunity to add product or information to the participant bags at our selected events. This motion was seconded by Sharon S. and the motion carried.

Sharon S. made a motion to again sponsor the Trempealeau County Ag Society as a Fair Supporter at the $100 level. The motion was seconded by Lindsay S. Sarah L. then made an amendment to raise the sponsorship to the $250 level as a Bronze Sponsor which will give the chamber recognition at the coronation, on signs, county fair website, social media, radio and print advertisements plus a booth to exhibit at the fair. Since we have not been an active participant in purchasing an animal at the Trempealeau County Fair, it seems we could better show our continued support by being a Friend of the Fair. This amendment was seconded by Lindsay S. and the motion carried.
New Business:

None.
A motion to adjourn was introduced by Sarah L. and seconded by Sharon S. The meeting was adjourned at 8:38 am.
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 13, 2015 at 7:30 am at the Library Community Room. 
Submitted by
Sarah Livermore, Secretary
